Weaverham Parish Council

Planning Committee Meeting

Minutes of meeting held at the Weaverham Community Centre on Friday 12th May 2017, 9.15am
127.
Welcome & Register of Attendees

Cllrs E Bland, G Edwards & J Freeman, CW&C Cllr P Williams and for item 130 only ten members of the public; Clive & Sandra Beckett, Alan & Hilary Bell, Paul & Margaret Gladwell, Goff Lloyd & Philip Selby and Ken & Carol Taylor.
128.
Apologies for absence - None
129.
Declaration of Interests – Cllr G Edwards expressed an interest in item 131.
130.
17/01667/FUL – 6 Leigh Way – first floor extension to existing detached bungalow.

Response – Objection on grounds of overdevelopment in what was a six bungalow development in Leigh Way, not in keeping with immediate surrounding properties, would dominate these properties, believe it will contravene the 45 degree and 25 degree rules with some adjacent properties, applicant claimed no trees within falling distance of proposed development but it is believed there are two such trees that may well have TPOs, some adjacent properties required underpinning and proposed extension could increase load on the ground and development is contrary to Planning Guidelines that encourage bungalows in communities such as Weaverham rather than houses of which there is an adequate supply.
131.        17/01540/FUL – Land adjacent to Hanging Gate Inn – erection of 8 affordable dwellings with associated access and parking areas.
Response – We need more time to consider this proposal. 
132.
17/01873/FUL – 23 Wood Lane – single storey side extension.

Response - No objections
133.
Approved minutes of meeting held on 28th April
134
Complaint:  The existing arrangements for sending copies of plans to Parish Councils by email are unsatisfactory.  

134.1
The site plans and associated drawings often need enlargement and as they are enlarged it causes them to lose necessary details.

134.2
Not all the attached papers to an application will print off leaving Councils unable to have sight of the full application.
134.3
If as a result of the above Councils then request paper plans they are too long in being sent that they arrive after the date for a submission of comments has passed or on occasion do not come at all.
134.4
No case officers are being appointed that makes it difficult to know who to speak to and often if you leave a message for a return call nobody responds to it.


135.
Date of next meeting:  26th May at 9.15am. 
